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September 20, 2023

I am writing in support for the City of St. Petersburg’s Reconnecting Communities and
Neighborhoods (RCN) application submitted to the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) for
a Community Planning Grant to improve access and reconnect South St. Petersburg, including the
Gas Plant District, a historic African American community.

The City of St. Petersburg’s proposed project aims to be a community-informed planning study
for the two-way conversion and lane reallocation of 8th/MLK Streets to include improved
pedestrian and bike facilities as well as opportunities for creative place-making and green
infrastructure for mitigate the impacts of the climate crisis.

Nearly fifty years ago, the construction of the interstate in the City of St. Petersburg displaced
residents of the Gas Plant District, the second African American neighborhood formed in St.
Petersburg in the late 1890s. The transportation facilities have physically and economically
separated several historically disadvantaged communities in South St. Petersburg from downtown
and other areas of the city. Today, South St. Petersburg, home to over 30,000 residents — of which
the majority are African American — continues to experience a cycle of various inequities and
transportation, environment, and economic disadvantages.

For the reasons above, [ hope that the City of St. Petersburg and its application will be given every
consideration.

Sincerely,
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United States Representative
Florida, District 14
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